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Exhibit 2

From: Boduch, Stanley J 
Sent: Monday, August 22, 2011 11:01 AM
To: 'PUCConsumer.Complaints@dora.state.co.us'
Cc: Mahar, Harry; Baker, David W; 'lindsey.lee@gsa.gov'; 'paige.jacques@gsa.gov'; Monaco, Don; Jennifer Beck
Subject: Xcel PUC Filing Number 11AL-639E

The United States Department of State was notified last week that Xcel Energy submitted a rate change that will be applicable to our new facility we are constructing on the Denver Federal Center.  Xcel Energy did not provide the customer with the proposed rate or calculations for the proposed rates prior to submission and it is unclear how Xcel determined the submitted rate.  The Department of State has built our own substation, provided all wiring, switches and transformers within its bounds and have even paid for and installed the meters which Xcel utilizes for the account billing information.  The Department of State was under the assumption that the Service and Facility charge would be minimal as the Government has provisioned almost everything for this service.  The GSA is charged a rate of $870/month for their TG service and Xcel is proposing to charge DOS $3400/month.  This seems to make little sense without seeing how they determined this number.

Can the PUC ask Xcel for cost calculations and/or further clarification prior to approving this tariff change?  

Attached is Xcel’s submission to the PUC.

Please advise,

Stanley J. Boduch P.E.
Facilities Manager
U.S. Department of State
Portsmouth Consular Center
32 Rochester Avenue
Portsmouth, NH 03801-2909
Office: 603-334-0761

Cell: 603-834-0507 
Fax: 603-334-0790 
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